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Summary of Public Comments Received  

Comment Received Staff Response 
Concerns about the proposed nine storey 
building and loss of trees impacting 
privacy. 
 
The resident requested an arborist report 
for the trees and noted their importance 
for wildlife. 

An angular plane diagram, prepared by 
Office Architecture and dated September 
22, 2023, demonstrates that the proposed 
development falls under the 45 degree 
angular plane. To maintain this build to 
plane, staff have proposed specific 
building height modifications in the 
proposed Zoning By-law Amendment 
attached as Appendix “C” to Report 
PED24108.  
 
The Landscape Concept, prepared by 
Adesso Design Inc. and dated January 
26, 2024, includes cedar hedges, large 
canopy deciduous trees, and privacy 
enhancing plantings, along with a 1.8 
metre high wood privacy fence. 
 
A Tree Management Plan, prepared by 
Adesso Design Inc. and dated April 2, 
2024, was submitted in support of the 
development. A total of 57 individual trees 
were inventoried and all of these trees 
are proposed to be removed. Many of the 
trees proposed to be removed are 
undesirable species including 14 Siberian 
Elm, 17 Manitoba Maple and one Black 
Locust). It is recognized that there are 
limited opportunities to retain trees on 
site. Four trees have been identified as 
“boundary trees” with lands located at 
357 Highway No. 8 per the Ontario 
Forestry Act. Permission from the owner 
is required prior to the removal of these 
trees. As such, the Tree Protection Plan 
has not yet been approved.  
 
Compensation plantings are required at a 
1:1 ratio for trees over 10 cm diameter at 
breast height proposed to be removed. 
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Comment Received Staff Response 
Concerns about the proposed nine storey 
building and loss of trees impacting 
privacy. 
 
The resident requested an arborist report 
for the trees and noted their importance 
for wildlife. (Continued) 

A Holding Provision is recommended to 
ensure that an updated Tree Protection 
Plan is submitted and permission from 
the adjacent landowner to remove the 
boundary trees is received. 
 
A revised Tree Management Plan and 
Landscape Plan will be reviewed at the 
Site Plan Control stage. 

Access to copies of consultant studies 
and reports. 

Notice of Complete Applications was sent 
to property owners within 120 metres of 
the subject property on May 1, 2024, 
advising that the applications, including 
supporting information, are available by 
Planning staff. Access to the materials 
was provided to the resident on May 16, 
2024. 

The proposed development will have a 
negative impact on property values. 

The City is not aware of any empirical 
evidence to support this comment.  

Concerns about increased traffic and 
parking. 

A Transportation Impact Study, prepared 
by Paradigm Transportation Solutions 
Limited C.F. Crozier & Associates Inc., 
dated February 2024, has been submitted 
in support of this application. Revisions to 
the study are required before the findings 
can be accepted by Transportation 
Planning staff.   
  
A Holding Provision is recommended to 
ensure that an updated Transportation 
Impact Study is submitted. The 
recommended Zoning By-law 
Amendment includes a Holding Provision 
to address these items (see Appendix “C” 
attached to Report PED24108).  
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